
Art Connections  October 2021 

 

Art Connections 
PO Box 1018  Hamilton 3240  www.wsa.org.nz 

 

Welcome to our October 2021 newsletter.  

Our Annual General Meeting is being held on October 4th at 6pm in the downstairs Print room studio. Please let the 

office know if you will be attending so we can make sure we are following social distancing rules for groups. 

We hope you are all coping with the current level restrictions and are keeping well, staying busy and your family and 

friends are all safe, especially those in Auckland at the moment. The lockdowns affect our art classes and exhibitions 

greatly and cause a lot of disruption for the tutors, students, exhibitors and administration. We have now absorbed 

several lockdowns, which have halted our operations at the school and created a lot of class fees being refunded 

back to students who have been patient during this current term 3 interruption. Fortunately we have received the 

wage subsidy so this has not affected our tutors being paid. Each time we have had to stop classes we have been 

able to continue to pay our tutors, which has been very important to the Executive to make sure they feel secure in 

this part of their professional lives. However, due to classes being refunded, in some cases 7 out of the 9 weeks, in 

this term alone, we have had to raise the class fees for term 4 as the school has consistently lost money for some 

time now. The reality is that as a not for profit organisation, our aim is not about making a huge profit but we do still 

have to break even and with a diminishing funding pool, rising operating costs and Covid this is a necessary part of 

keeping the school sustainable. We still continue to provide small class numbers, qualified art tutors and materials 

being included in the children’s classes, as well as our prices being low, compared to other private art schools. At 

the WSA, on average, students are paying between $11-$15/hour. We appreciate the financial investment our 

students put in to their classes and do not take this rise in fees lightly but to continue into the future, hopefully for 

as long as we have already been operating, this needs to be done. If you wish to discuss this further please contact 

Julie in the office. 

The Members exhibition has been extended until October 11th and will come down on Tuesday the 12th at 10am. 

You can pick up your work from ArtsPost directly that morning otherwise at the WSA upstairs in the afternoon. 

Thank you to everyone who exhibited this year we have had a lot of great feedback about the art and a few 

successful sales, much to the artist’s surprise and delight. 

The National Youth Art Awards have been postponed until the Opening on February 10,, 2022. Hopefully our 47 

finalists will still be able to make the awards and enjoy the exhibition along with their family and friends. 

Congratulations to all the entrants who took great pride in their work, it takes a lot of courage to have this judged. 

Thank you to our sponsors who have been amazing with the changes we have had to make.   

Thank you to one of the Society’s long time students, Gillian Bigham for donating her art supplies to the WSA. There 

were many eager tutors and students who managed to claim treasures from all the boxes and our library has also 

benefitted from her generosity.  

New additions to our library have also come from the Dragon Community Trust who gave us funding for new books. 

If you are wanting to help with keeping our library in order please contact the office. 

This week is Mental Health Awareness week. Please try to take the time to speak to people you know may live alone 

or to just have a conversation with a friend or colleague that you normally wouldn’t make time for. It can go a long 

way to how someone’s day is going and make them feel like what they have to say matters. www.mhaw.nz/ 

Thank you to all our volunteers and the friendly faces that come into the office, we are fortunate to have such a 

supportive group of members, students, artists and public involved with the WSA. 

“Believe you can and you’re halfway there” – Theodore Roosevelt 

Julie 
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Term 3 Ends Saturday  2nd October 

WSA AGM –120 Victoria Street Monday 4th October  - 6pm 

Artspost Members Exhibition 5th August to Tuesday 11th October 

October School Holiday Programme 4th October to 15th October 

Term 4 Starts (8 weeks) Saturday 16th October  

Labour Day Public Holiday Monday 25th October 

WAIPRINT entries close Wednesday 1st December, 2021 

Term 4 Ends  Friday 17th December 

WAIPRINT opens Thursday 13th January, 2022 

NZPPA Entries Close Monday 7th February, 2022 

National Youth Art Award (NYAA) Thursday 10th February, 2022 

New Zealand Paint & Printmaking 

Award (NZPPA) 

Opens Friday 8th April, 2022 

NEXT LEVEL GALLERY      - CALENDAR 

Watercolour Classes Exhibition 30th September to 13th October 

X-Ray Exhibition 14th October to 27th October 

Dudri du Preez 28th October to 10th November 

WSA EXHIBITION SPACE MAVIS & CO CAFÉ,                      

BISTRO & BAR — ROTOTUNA 

Monica Schinkel 15th  September to 26th October 

Gemma Reid 26th October to 7th December 

Sue Burnett 7th December to 18th January  

Caroline Peacocke 18th January to  22nd February 

Calendar of Events and Exhibitions 

*Please note the changes to some dates above due to Covid Alert Level interruptions. These will differ from previous 

newsletter calendars. More information is on the front page of this newsletter and on our website www.wsa.org.nz 

or email Julie wsa@wsa.org.nz 
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We would like to thank our sponsors for their support of the WSA. 
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FROM THE EDITOR – PAULETTE BRUNS 
If you have articles you think suitable for our 
newsletter, please let me know. 

A very special thanks to SHARP, who continue to 
help us substantially with printing. 

WSA OFFICE AND ART SCHOOL  
120 Victoria Street (above ArtsPost Gallery)  
PO Box 1018, Hamilton 3240 
07 839 4481   
Office Hours: 
Mon- Fri , 8.30am - 4pm 
Sat 9.30am-2.30pm 
artschool@wsa.org.nz for art school 
wsa@wsa.org.nz  for all WSA enquiries 
Website: www.wsa.org.nz  
Paulette works in the office 20 hours per week, if 
you need a faster reply please include Julies email 
wsa@wsa.org.nz 

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING RATES  
A GREAT WAY TO SUPPORT THE WSA 
Half Page - $120 colour  
Quarter Page - $70 colour   
Opportunities, exhibitions & Member’s short ads – 
up to five lines, approved by WSA are free. 

WSA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
Patron:   Joan Fear  
  
Committee:   Michelle O’Brien 
    Nicolas Wells 
   Melany Sutherland 
   Gemma Reid 
            Gaye Jurisich 
   Karen Taylor 
Treasurer & Chair: Rachael Hayton 
Hon. Solicitor:            Charlotte Isaac 
Hon. Secretary:              Julie Johnstone 

mailto:artschool@wsa.org.nz
mailto:wsawsa.org.nz
http://www.wsa.org.nz

